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Although the money is paid to the mother it does not, in my opinion, 
belong to her in her individual right but she is in fact a trustee of the 
money and is charged with the duty of spending it for the support of 
the children for whose benefit the allowance is made. 

It is therefore my opinion that such money is not attachable in an 
action against the mother for obligations incurred by her; even though 
incurred by her for the benefit of the minor children it is still an obli­
gation of the mother and the creditor must look to the party with whom 
he has contracted for the payment of the debt. 

While some injustice may result to creditors by reason of the above 
peculiar status of the mothers' pension act I can see no sufficient reason 
for reaching a different conclusion on the question presented. 

Very truly yours, 

L. A. FOOT, 
Attorney General. 

Taxes-Gasoline-License Taxes-United States. 

The United States Government is entitled to a refund on 
gasoline license tax paid by it since it cannot be subjected to 
the tax. 

State Board of Equalization, 
Helena, Montana. 

Gentlemen: 

June 21, 1928. 

You have requested my opinion whether gasoline dealers in the state 
of Montana can be compelled to pay the 3c gasoline license tax on gaso­
line sold to the United States Government. 

On May 14, 1928, the supreme court of the United States, in the 
case of Panhandle Oil Company vs. State of Mississippi, held that the 
United States Government cannot be subjected either directly or indi­
rectly to the payment of such a tax. The case is reported in the United 
States Daily of May 15, 1928. 

Hence, it is my opinion, in view of the above-cited case, that the 
United States Government may not be taxed on gasoline purchased by it. 

I believe, however, in the administration of the gasoline license tax 
law, that the dealer should be required to pay a tax on gasoline sold 
to the government but that the government may apply to the state board 
of equalization for a refund. I suggest this for the reason that by that 
method I believe the state board of equalization can more easily investi­
gate the facts and ascertain the amount of gasoline sold by any dealer 
to the United States Government. 

Very truly yours, 

L. A. FOOT, 
Attorney General. 
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